Coastal Quilters Guild Board August 21, 2014-Final
6:34 Meeting called to order by Bonnie Barber in the absence of Bonnie Epperson
Present: Bonnie Barber, Carol Fay, Marian Jones, Mary Ringer, Mary Maxwell, Patty Hunter, Sue Kadner, Suzy Pelovsky, Julie Mock, Toni Percival, Irelle Beatie, Becky Gallup, Shirley Morrison, Rosana Swing.

Minutes of the last June board meeting and July general meeting were reviewed. Mary M noted there are 2 Marys and 2 Bonnies, so all need to have last initial included in minutes and proceedings. At that, Mary M. moved to accept the minutes, Patty H seconded. The minutes were approved.
The response to the August meeting with vendors, and demos was very positive. Julie was “so, so, so happy and pleased” with the responses of the vendors and the Guild Members who were happy to stay the whole time. Julie said that “Bonnie did most of the work” but all demos, food, knife sharpening went well and smoothly. Many of the vendor affiliates drove quite far to be at the meeting. The spreading of the raffle winners throughout the meeting was a successful innovation.
Quilt Show – Irelle Beatie gave her report on the Quilt Show. She showed a schematic of the layout at Earl Warren. Discussed the Boutique, spearheaded by Julie Mock; Community Quilts, Marian J and committee will set up samples of doll beds, place mats and quilts. The list of Demonstrators is full; the space will be set up with chairs and will share space with the challenge quilts. Education Sewing will not have to share space with demonstrators. Special exhibit is Route 66 and that is on track. Judging quilts are down to 86 or 87. Paige Moore is putting the program together. There are 235 entries, 6 satellite group submissions, 7 education quilts, 23 Challenge quilts 2013, 17 Challenge quilts 2014. 120 Individuals submitted 235 entries. The Raffle will have 25 baskets which are themed (i.e. cat, valentines, baby etc.) and one sewing machine. After a discussion about prices, Carol Fay moved that all Raffle Tickets be $1 a ticket, 6 for $5. Toni seconded. Motion carried.  Debbi Haeberle is organizing. There are 22 Vendors.
Treasurer’s Report – Toni Percival presented Profit and Loss Statements July 2-August 15, 2014 and the 14/15 budget, 2nd round. She and Sue K are using new online software. The $309 that Linda Boynton de Sepulveda spent on the commissioned shroud may be covered by her mother’s donation to Community Quilts. Further discussion was tabled for a later time.
Board and Committee Reports 
Community Quilts – Marian Jones reported that the group has worked on Cradle Kits, have 40.
In order to finish stockings by November, there will be a work party at Marian’s house. 
Programs& Workshops – Julie Mock presented the 2014-15 Program Schedule.
October-Patt Blair Painting on Fabrics with Ink—supple list “will be available”. Ink may be purchased from her or somewhere else. Bring a design or get a pre-printed design from Patt. Eleven people signed up as of now.

Nov: Catherine Wilson, Dec: Holiday Party, Jan: Jennifer Rapacki, Modern tools sampler, Mar: Quilt College, April: Shelley Swanland, Cathedral windows, May: Rami Kim, Folded 5th dimension, June: Member’s Challenge
2014-15 may include the possible presentation of 3 In-House workshops.  Need to brainstorm attendance and participation; who is coming, who not, why not.

Membership – Sue Kadner reported there are 224 members (18 brand new), which is 46 down from 2012-13 year, 71 members have not renewed.

Publicity - Rosana Swing mentioned that the Lemon Festival is the same weekend as the quilt show. Online news will be exploited, sponsorship with the News Press (two weeks worth of publicity) News Release forthcoming which will be sent as hard copy to News purveyors in the area as well as Newshawk and other online publishers.
Door Prizes – August door prizes were from Julie M.and Bonnie B.
Other reports
Storage space – Until the quilt show, the space can be accessed 4 times a week for an hour each time. Carol Fay needs to access space and is to check with Marian when that can be done. Further discussion of possible new space has been tabled for a later time.
Old Business

2014-2015 Budgets
Examine how last year’s money was spent and project how much money your committee needs for this year.  Deferred
Raffle Quilts - Carol Fay shared several of the quilts that will eventually be sold outright or raffled—Christmas tree quilt, Baby Quilt will be in a basket. They are hoping to make $1600. Need to decide when each quilt will be raffled.
FUTURE DISCUSSION
1. No Board Meeting in September
2. Propose March 2015 Learn and Sew with Carol Boyce-bindings and borders

Meeting adjourned 8:40.

Respectfully submitted

Shirley Morrison, Corresponding Secretary

Final draft 9/10/14
